
ALAC Meeting 
October 19, 2011, 7:00 PM 

Sunnycrest  Conference Room 
 

 
In attendance: Carol Bartlett, Maury, Lavoie, Ben LeBrecque, John Loker, Andy Morneau, Doris Nirmaier, 
Kerri Stanley, Carol Tomaselli 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  The Minutes were reviewed and accepted as is.   
 
We discussed the two proposed signs and wording options.  We decided we like the word ‘Please’ in 
cursive with the graphic of the vehicle, however we feel the vehicle graphic will get lost.  We decided on 
the hand because it is more visible and would like to put below the ‘Please’ in cursive the words “NO 
LITTERING” and below the graphic, the words, “IT IS ILLEGAL”.  Instead of having the hand appearing 
to be tossing a piece of crumpled up paper, we would like the object to be a bottle.  
 
Kerri will follow up with Lisa Griffin, the artist who drafted the sign with the hand, and see if she would 
provide the changes or if she didn’t mind giving up rights and allowing the prison to modify her design. 
 
We discussed our upcoming Rotary meeting scheduled for November 2.  Carol Bartlett learned that the 
Rotary will expect precise, direct information about what we are looking for and we shouldn’t be there to 
exclusively ask for money.  Carol Bartlett provided a summary of what we should propose at this meeting 
that she and Carol Tomaselli will attend.  We opted not to utilize media but instead will provide a brief 
agenda and elaborate on the bullet items.   
 
We will inform the businesses that we will recognize them in the local newspaper articles via letters to the 
editor, Londonderry Living, and those we can obtain from the local reporters, who are invited to our 
meetings. 
 
Carol B., Carol T., and possibly John L. and Maury will attend the meeting.  Kerri will follow up with the 
contact person from the Rotary about attendees, location of meeting, etc.   
 
John Loker talked about notifying the police regarding yard sale signs that people post and don’t remove 
afterwards.  There are laws regarding posting of signs on telephone poles. 
 
Kerri will submit a brief summary of what ALAC has done to date and what we are proposing to Paul 
Margolin at the request of Gary Stewart for SWAC.  They will receive this summary before their 
November meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.  Our next meeting will be held November 16 at 7 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


